30 Years of the EUI Library Traineeship Programme: A special gathering

Workshop III - The Librarian / Information Professional
Rapporteur:  Roman Chyla  

The participants started with exploratory (or doubts-revealing) questions: What do they want to know? Do we have experience? Do we recognize ourselves in the topic?

Then the discussion evolved around the topic of the changing role of the library professional – citing many examples from the Swedish environment, but with scent of the internationalism. Participants agreed that one of the most important areas today is helping users evaluate and select information (information literacy), and help design information systems, librarians bridge the gap between two worlds: very technical infrastructure and the “soft” world of human contact and social skills. As to the domains, it was noted that libraries are only one of the future employers: many professionals will find their job elsewhere, in companies, archives, documentation centers, content management firms, or as information architects.

Participants generally agreed, that the traineeship in the EUI helped them in many areas to develop professional skills – which were later on transferred even to the private sector. Citing even personal experiences, that EUI prepared better for the job than the university.

The professions demands a lot of flexibility and active learning on part of the professionals, and in some countries (Sweden), expectations are very high, though in some other countries expectations might be considerably lower. Still, most participants would agree that the public image of a librarian is distorted: “I have to explain to people, that 'librarian' is not stamping books.”  

Though gradually, also the negative sides of the library professions came to surface: certain amount of mechanical work resulting in boredom (also associated with the EUI stay, by some participants: “Shall I do this all year long?”), but this was quickly matched by other members of the group who were even exclaiming they love the library work – it clearly very much depends on the personal preferences. 

There was one recommendation coming from the discussion: namely, to limit amount of information during the first 2 weeks. For interns, it is sometimes too much.

To reiterate the most important message: there wasn't a single person in the group who would not appreciate the experience from the EUI internship and the experience gained in the international environment.

